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[bookmark: _GoBack]Statewide Council for Vocational Rehabilitation (SCVR)
Minutes
Monday, June 11, 2012
The Clarion Hotel
Lexington, KY
Members Present:
Lee Gordon (Chairperson), Nancy Hunter (Co-Chairperson), David Allgood, Roberta Alston, Roger Braden, Lonnie Cowan, Matt Davis, Vanessa Denham, Irene Dervin, Christine Edwards, Gretta Hylton, Mark Jackson, John Mathias, Karen Rossi, Terry Shockley, Jane Smith, Tom West, and Juanita Westerfield
Members Absent:
Lisa Carrico, Connie Dotson, Mike Fogle, Chastity Ross, and Lois Taurman (Member at Large)
Staff Present:
Dr. David Beach, Holly Hendricks, Dave Matheis, Charles Puckett, Kellie Scott, Nanci Soard, Julie Wade, and Mindy Yates
Staff Absent:
Jason Jones
Welcome and Introductions:
Lee Gordon welcomed everyone to the meeting at 9:09am.  Introductions were made.
The Office of Vocational Rehabilitation (OVR) Statewide Conference video was shown.  It was well received.
Executive Director Report:
Dr. David Beach provided the Executive Director’s report.  He announced that on April 16th, 2012 he was officially appointed the Executive Director of OVR.  He discussed the OVR Statewide Conference and said there were several SCVR members in attendance.  He stated 300 of 400 OVR employees attended the conference including most of the counselors.  He said the focus of conference was on the consumer. He said the conference was excellent.  He continued to report he attended the CSAVR Spring Conference held in Bethesda, Maryland. It was his first CSAVR Conference.  He said he went to the State Rehabilitation Council Chairpersons’ meetings as well.  Dr. Beach explained to the CSAVR advocates for vocational rehabilitation services in Washington, DC.  Dr. Beach also provided updates to the council on business initiatives.  He said one of the most troubling issues that would impact OVR is the Counseling on Rehabilitation Education (CORE) accreditation of counselors.  Discussion was held regarding the accreditation of the Master’s in Rehabilitation Counseling (MRC) program.  Dr. Beach continued his report by providing an update on personnel matters.  He explained the Division Director position is currently vacant and the agency is in the process of filling the position as well as his former position within the Program, Planning and Development Branch.  He announced the agency is continuing to work on the State Plan, due at the end of June 2012.  The State Plan must be approved by the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) to receive funding on October 1, 2013.Dr. Beach said he would appreciate the council’s review of the State Plan and would like their feedback.  He concluded his report by stating there is a group forming within the agency for transition and autism spectrum disorder.  Discussion was held.

Budget Update:
OVR Program Administrator, Mindy Yates, was pleased to reported that the Vocational Rehabilitation received no budget cuts.  As a result, OVR will be able to open up another category in the order of selection.  Mindy reviewed the budget sheet with the group.  David Beach elaborated on the budget as well as expressed his concerns, particularly related to the continuing inability of the agency to meet its full federal match due to previous state budget cuts. Discussion was held about the budget.
The council broke out into their respective committees at 10:09am.
The council reconvened at 11:09am.
Dave Matheis said he would get the council members a copy of the video in the future.
Project CARET:  Dave Matheis provided a presentation on Project CARET.  Discussion was held.  It was well received. Mr. Matheis said he would get the Project CARET contact information to council members.

KATS Network Update:  Dave Matheis updates the Council on the KATS Network.  He announced the Governor has submitted a request to the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) to designate OVR as the lead agency for the KATS Network. The target date for moving the KATS Network is October 1, 2012.

KYBLN: Dave Matheis said one of the employers involved in the attempt to restart KYBLN has backed out.  However, he stated he met with Dr. David Beach and the agency would still like to continue with the effort to re-establish the KYBLN.
Asset Development Summit:  Dave Matheis provided a brief summary of the Asset Development Summit to council members.  He announced the Summit has been scheduled for October 10, 2012 at Kosair’s Charities in Louisville. He said the purpose of the Summit is to develop a strategic plan to maximize economic self-sufficiency for individuals with disabilities.  Chairperson Lee Gordon will be attending the Summit.
Presentation on Federal Guidelines:
Carmen Rendon provided a presentation on the new hiring guidelines related to disability for federal contractors.  Discussion was held.  It was well received.
SCVR Meeting:
Lee Gordon called the meeting to order at 1:56pm.
Approval of Minutes:
A motion was made to approve the March 19, 2012 meeting minutes by David Allgood.  Second by Karen Rossi.  Motion carried unanimously.
Chair Report:
Lee Gordon provided the chairperson’s report. Mr. Gordon announced he attended the CSAVR spring conference.  He said there was training on the Community Inclusion Research Study which provided a lot of good data to share with policy makers especially economic issues.  He said there were presentations about Vista and AmeriCorps.  He provided an explanation of these programs to council members.  Mr. Gordon continued to report the Acting Commissioner of RSA provided an overview of the importance of keeping Vocational Rehabilitation in RSA.  He concluded the report by announcing he attended the OVR Statewide Conference in April and spoke at the conference.  He is also involved with the implementation of the Asset Development Summit.
Staff Report:
Dave Matheis provided the staff report. He referred council members to page 80 of the SCVR meeting booklet where a draft of the meal and beverage policy letter to the cabinet was located.  He said the Executive Committee discussed the letter via teleconference and made changes accordingly.  He requested the council’s approval of the draft before sending it to the Cabinet Secretary.  Mr. Matheis continued his report by discussing the nominations for appointment.  The Governor’s Office is requiring two names for every vacancy on the Council and OVR needed more applicants. He asked current council members for names of individuals who may like to be appointed to the council.  He stressed the importance of geographic distribution. He suggested the Nominating Committee needs to start developing a pool of applicants and may need to begin meeting regularly.  Discussion was held.  Nancy Hunter made a correction on page 82 of the booklet.  Beth Smith’s name needs to be replaced by Dr. David Beach.
Client Assistance Program (CAP) Report:
Vanessa Denham provided the CAP report. She stated there were 12 OVR CAP cases and 3 OFB cases.  The problem areas were mostly communication-related and service-related conflicts.  She concluded her report by stating that her and Gerry Gordon-Brown attended several trainings and conferences.
Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC) Report:
Lonnie Cowan provided the SILC report. He announced staff is working on the development of the SILC website and the SILC also sent out a letter to the Cabinet about the ‘Food and Beverage Policy’.  There has been no response on this as of today.  He said the SILC has been sending out SILC meeting evaluation surveys through the use of surveymonkey.com.  It provides staff with good feedback to plan future meetings.  Lonnie said the SILC is also still waiting on appointments and reappointments from the Governor’s Office but hope to have those soon before the September 11th, 2012 meeting. Mr. Cowan also said the Public Awareness Committee is in the process of constructing a PowerPoint presentation about the SILC and a brochure as well.  The purpose is to use these materials when council members attend events such as conferences and meetings.  Mr. Cowan concluded his report by stating the SILC will begin developing the State Plan for Independent (SPIL).
Office for the Blind (OFB) State Rehabilitation Council (SRC) Report:
Dave Matheis said these minutes will be e-mailed to the council in the future. 
Committee Reports:
Executive Committee:
Lee Gordon provided the Executive Committee report.  He stated the committee reviewed the budget and discussed agenda topics for the joint meeting in September.  Those topics included ethics, conflict of interest, sexual harassment, and asset development.  Mr. Gordon said the committee approved the joint meeting with SILC in September.  He also said the Executive Committee approved the food and beverage policy letter which, he said, was located on page 39 of the SCVR booklet.  He said the Executive Committee made two changes to the letter today.  A motion was made to accept the Executive Committee report and all it entails by Lonnie Cowan.  Vanessa Denham, second.  Extensive discussion was held regarding the food and beverage policy letter.  Council member Tom West opposed the decision to send the letter to the Cabinet.  He said all boards and councils must adhere to the rule and not just the SILC and SCVR.  Lonnie Cowan withdrew his motion.  Mr. Gordon wanted to make sure Council concerns have been noted to the Secretary.  Council members, Irene Dervin and Karen Rossi believed all boards and councils are assisted by sending the letter.  It was discussed that all recommendations made by the Executive Committee be voted on separately.
A motion was made to have the joint meeting with the SILC by Terry Shockley.  Lonnie Cowan, second.  No discussion or oppositions.  Motion carried unanimously.
Dave Matheis read the letter from SILC aloud to the SCVR members.  A motion was made to send the SCVR letter with a suggestion to change ‘incur’ to ‘reduce’ to the Cabinet Secretary in regards to the meal and beverage policy by Roger Braden.  Matt Davis, second.  Tom West opposed the motion. All others affirmed. Motion carried.
PAL Committee:David Allgood provided the Public Awareness and Legislative Committee report.  He announced the committee discussed the KYBLN update, the Asset Development Summit and the Employer Recognition Awards.  Discussion was held by the full council regarding the Employer Recognition Awards. The committee wanted to have a luncheon again this year, but if that were not possible, employers could be recognized at the local level. Lonnie Cowan made a motion to conduct the Employer Recognition Awards this year and have a Luncheon if an exception can be made to the food and beverage policy.  Nancy Hunter, second.  No discussion.  Motion carried.  Tom suggested hold the Employer Awards on a local level.  Lonnie Cowan amended his motion to include holding the awards at a local level.  Tom West seconded the amendment. No discussion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Consumer Services and Program Evaluation Committee:
Matt Davis provide the Consumer Services and Program Evaluation Committee report.  He said there are not very many members and discussion was held on how to involve more Council members.  No recommendations came out of the committee.  A motion was made by Karen Rossi to accept the committee report.  Nancy Hunter, second.  No discussion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Discussion was held regarding Council procedures approving the action items and reports. The Council would begin approving committee reports and each recommended action step separately.
Policy and Planning Committee:
Terry Shockley provided the Policy and Planning Committee report.  He stated the committee had discussed three items. The committee did not have time to review the Strategic Plan and encouraged members to review it individually and provide any input to agency staff.  Mr. Shockley stated the committee a fee schedule  for service for benefits analysis so the service could be used by counselors after Social Security funding for the WIPA programs has ended on June 30.  The second recommendation is to accept the proposed CRP/Supported Employment fees.  It was recommended that staff construct a service fee memorandum on how that would be implemented.
A motion was made by Lonnie Cowan to accept the report and all it entails.  David Allgood, second.  No discussion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business:
No ‘old business’ was discussed.
New Business:
No ‘new business’ was discussed.
Next Meeting Date and Location:
September 10, 2012
Location to be determined.

A motion was made by Nancy Hunter to adjourn the meeting.  Second by Mark Jackson.  Motion carried unanimously.
